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parties may submit requests for infor-
mation related to Internet-based com-
modity sales to the Director, Ware-
house and Inventory Division, Stop 
0553, 1400 Independence Avenue, SW., 
Washington, DC 20250–9860. 

§ 1402.3 Submission of offers, terms, 
and conditions. 

Offers accepted by CCC will be sub-
ject to terms and conditions prescribed 
by CCC. These terms include, among 
other things, payment by wire transfer 
of funds, certified check or cashiers 
check before delivery of the com-
modity, removal of the commodity 
from CCC storage within a reasonable 
period of time, and in sales that re-
quire a commodity to be used for only 
a specific purpose, documentation that 
use of the commodity was for only that 
purpose. 

§ 1402.4 Information availability. 
The terms and conditions of sale with 

respect to commodities that are not 
sold through Internet-based marketing 
service are available online. Requests 
for terms and conditions may be ad-
dressed to the Director, Warehouse and 
Inventory Division, Stop 0553, 1400 
Independence Avenue, SW., Wash-
ington, DC 20250–9860. 

§ 1402.5 Late payments. 
If payment is not received by CCC 

within the period specified in the sales 
contract, interest will be assessed by 
CCC. If a buyer fails to make arrange-
ments for payment according to the 
provisions of the contract, CCC retains 
the right to terminate the sales con-
tract. If CCC terminates the sales con-
tract for default in whole or in part, 
CCC may offer the commodity for sale 
and the original party will be liable to 
CCC for any losses incurred and dam-
ages sustained as a result of the party’s 
failure to timely remit payment for the 
commodity. 

PART 1403—DEBT SETTLEMENT 
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AUTHORITY: 15 U.S.C. 714b and 714c; 7 U.S.C. 
1445b–2(b). 

SOURCE: 54 FR 52878, Dec. 22, 1989, unless 
otherwise noted. 

§ 1403.1 Applicability. 
Except as may otherwise be provided 

by statute, this part sets forth the 
manner in which the Commodity Cred-
it Corporation (CCC) will settle and 
collect debts by and against CCC. 

[54 FR 52878, Dec. 22, 1989, as amended at 56 
FR 66955, Dec. 27, 1991] 

§ 1403.2 Administration. 
The regulations in this part will be 

administered under the general super-
vision and direction of the Executive 
Vice President, CCC and the Adminis-
trator, Farm Service Agency (FSA). 

§ 1403.3 Definitions. 
The following definitions shall be ap-

plicable to this part: 
Administrative charges means the ad-

ditional costs of processing delinquent 
debts against the debtor, to the extent 
such costs are attributable to the de-
linquency. Such costs include, but are 
not limited to, costs incurred in ob-
taining a credit report, costs of em-
ploying commercial firms to locate 
debtor, costs of employing contractors 
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for collection services, costs of selling 
collateral or property to satisfy the 
debt. 

Administrative offset means deducting 
money payable or held by the United 
States Government, or any agency 
thereof, to satisfy in whole or in part a 
debt owed the Government, or any 
agency thereof. 

FSA means the Farm Service Agency 
of the United States Department of Ag-
riculture (USDA). 

Carrier means a person or other enti-
ty, including but not limited to rail-
roads, motor carriers, ocean carriers or 
piggyback enterprises, which provide 
transportation or other transportation- 
related services for compensation. 

Certified financial statement means an 
account of the assets, liabilities, in-
come and expenses of a debtor, exe-
cuted in accordance with generally ac-
cepted accounting principles and at-
tested to as accurate by the preparer, 
under penalty of perjury. 

CCC means the Commodity Credit 
Corporation. 

Claim means an amount of money or 
property which has been determined by 
CCC, after a notice of delinquency and 
a demand for the payment of the debt 
has been made by CCC, to be owed to 
CCC by any person other than a Fed-
eral agency. 

Credit reporting agency means: 
(1) A reporting agency as defined at 4 

CFR 102.5(a), or 
(2) Any entity which has entered into 

an agreement with USDA concerning 
the referral of credit information. 

Debt means any amount owed to CCC 
or owed by CCC which has not been sat-
isfied through payment or otherwise. 

Debt record refers to the account, reg-
ister, balance sheet, file, ledger, data 
file, or similar record of debts owed to 
CCC, FSA, or any other Government 
Agency with respect to which collec-
tion action is being pursued, and which 
is maintained in an FSA office. 

Delinquent debt means: 
(1) Any debt owed to CCC that has 

not been paid by the date specified in 
the applicable statute, regulation, con-
tract, or agreement; or 

(2) any debt that has not been paid by 
the date of an initial notification of in-
debtedness mailed or hand-delivered 
pursuant to § 1403.4. 

Discharged debt means any debt, or 
part thereof, which CCC has deter-
mined is uncollectible. 

IRS means the Internal Revenue 
Service. 

Late payment interest rate means the 
amount of interest charged on delin-
quent debts and claims. The late pay-
ment interest rate shall be determined 
as of the date a debt becomes delin-
quent and shall be equal to the rate of 
interest assessed under the Prompt 
Payment Act. 

Person means an individual, partner-
ship, association, corporation, estate 
or trust, or other business enterprise or 
other legal entity and, whenever appli-
cable, the Federal Government or a 
State government, or any agency 
thereof. 

Salary offset means the deduction of 
money from the current pay account of 
a present or former Government em-
ployee payable by the United States 
Government to, or held by the Govern-
ment for, such person to satisfy a debt 
that person owes the Government. 

Settlement means any final disposi-
tion of a debt or claim. 

Shipment means a carload, truckload, 
containerload, or other conveyance 
load of freight shipped from one loca-
tion by one shipper for delivery. Such 
shipment must move in accordance 
with the terms of a commercial or 
ocean bill or lading, or other similar 
agreement between the carrier and 
CCC. In the case of export shipments, 
the agreement may also be between the 
carrier and a private voluntary organi-
zation, foreign government, or the 
Agency for International Development. 

System of records means a group of 
any records under the control of CCC 
or FSA from which information is re-
trieved by the name of the individual, 
organization or other entity or by 
some identifying number, symbol, or 
other identification assigned to the in-
dividual, organization or other entity. 

Withholding means the taking of ac-
tion to temporarily prevent the pay-
ment of some or all amounts to a debt-
or under one or more contracts or pro-
grams. 

[54 FR 52878, Dec. 22, 1989, as amended at 56 
FR 66955, Dec. 27, 1991] 
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